

306-242-3060 🖀

info@nsbasask.com ⋈www.nsbasask.com ⋈

September 11, 2023

GPC Committee 222 3rd Ave. N. Saskatoon, SK S7K 0J5

Dear GPC Committee Members,

RE: Support for the Downtown Event and Entertainment District (DEED) Funding Tools Outlined by KPMG

I am writing on behalf of the NSBA – Saskatoon's Business Association to express our support for the funding tools outlined by KPMG in their recent report regarding the Downtown Event and Entertainment District project.

The NSBA has always championed projects and initiatives that enhance economic prosperity in our City. We believe the DEED project has the potential to bring vibrancy, attract tourism, and stimulate our local businesses, but before we reap the fruits of the project, specific questions must be answered, such as how to fund the project. The intention to potentially fund this project without an increase in property taxes aligns with our shared vision of fostering economic prosperity while ensuring that the burden does not fall on taxpayers.

The five funding tools brought forth by KPMG—Accommodations Tax, Facility Fees, Tax Increment Financing, Vehicle Rental Tax, and Parking Fee Adjustments—provide a broad perspective of potential options. Each option appears to be a well-researched and viable potential solution for non-taxpayer revenue generation. For instance, the Accommodations Tax could generate between \$1.6M to \$4.7M per year, and Facility Fees could yield an estimated \$2.3M to \$3.7M annually. The proposal to utilize Tax Increment Financing is innovative, potentially raising significant revenue over 25 years.

To reiterate, the NSBA maintains that the DEED remains a priority. As part of our seven recommendations to City council to address the current funding gap, we made comments regarding pausing capital projects, including the DEED. Our intent was to stress the importance of addressing the City's funding gap for 2024/2025 and ensuring the City's future financial stability. It was not a reflection of diminished support for the DEED.

As we discuss the funding strategy for the DEED, we urge the City of Saskatoon to evaluate the outlined funding tools further, keeping the interests of the taxpayers at the forefront of all deliberations. It's essential to determine which options best suit our City's needs and align with the vision for Saskatoon's growth and vibrancy.

Sincerely,

Keith Moen

Executive Director